
�� ��������	
���
��������

��

��	����
����

�����
�	�������

� � � �

���� ��������������������
�	��	��	������

����	���� �
!��"	�#	����	� �$%��&$��&�&�

��
����'�	�	�
()'��*+) ����� ,,��

��	�-"��

.�����"����/��������
�	�
�0���	�1	������$2�����

Fed pickled herring and gjetost brown cheese as a 
toddler, Eric Dregni grew up in Norway’s colony in 
America: Minnesota. As the recipient of a 2004 Ful-
bright Fellowship in Creative Writing, Dregni lived in 
Trondheim, Norway where he survived a dinner of 
rakfisk (fermented fish) thanks to 80-proof aquavit, 
took the “meat bus” to Sweden for cheap salami with a 
busload of knitting pensioners, and discovered his 
great-grandfather’s house in the Lusterfjord only to 
find out it had been crushed by a boulder then swept 
away by a river. Dregni has written about odd land-
marks and unusual attractions across the Midwest, such 
as the Talking Paul Bunyan, the Outhouse Museum of 
South Dakota, and the World’s Largest Six-Pack in La 
Crosse, Wisconsin.  His most recent book is Vikings in 

the Attic: In Search of the Norwegian Dream.

During the summer months, he is the dean of the Italian Concordia Language Village, 
Lago del Bosco. Currently, Dregni is an assistant professor of English and Journalism 
at Concordia University in St. Paul. He lives in Minneapolis with his wife and two 
kids, Eilif and Otto. He is a freelance writer for Metro, The Norwegian-American 

Weekly, and the Minneapolis Star Tribune and author of thirteen books, including 

Minnesota Marvels: Roadside Attractions in the Land of Lakes, The Scooter Bible, 

The Follies of Science, Weird Minnesota, and Let’s Go Bowling! 
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    Ålesund is located on the coast,      about 

halfway between Bergen and Trondheim.  
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Scandinavian Culture and News

Synnøve-Nordkap Lodge normally meets on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM At First Lutheran Church

463 Maria Avenue (at 8th Street East, 2 Blocks North of Metro State University)

Saint Paul, Minnesota 55106  Voice messages: 651-762-7872 (See back cover for officers)

Web Page: <http://synnove1.com> 

Sons of Norway International: <http://www.sofn.com>
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Lodge News

Fint vær idag!  How nice to be able to say this phrase about the fine weather we 
are now having.  Let’s hope that the summer finishes on a good note, as we head 
into fall.
 September brings a renewal of lodge activities. We get back to our 

regular meetings at First Lutheran in St.Paul.  The September 13th program will 
be a special one.  Eric Dregni, author of Vikings in the Attic, will talk about Life 
in Norway.

 We also continue learning about the Sons of Norway Cultural Skills Units.  
Sheryl Hove and Crystal Bloecher will give a short presentation about the 
cultural skills unit of Norwegian Language.  See their article elsewhere in this Brevet.

 This month brings the start of the year for Junior Lodge. You are asked to encourage your children 
and your grandchildren, nieces and nephews to participate in cultural activities, including folk dancing.  
Ages 7-17 are welcome to come to Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 1606 West Olive in Stillwater on the 
second Saturday of each month from 1-2:30 pm.  The first session is on September 10.  Contact Susan 
Stow at 651 439 7255 for further information.

 Recruiting of new members continues to be an important activity for our lodge.  Please contact 

prospective members about joining us on the 13th.  And please encourage current members to renew 
their membership in Sons of Norway.

 It’s also time to think about how you can help your lodge continue to be the success it has become. 
With the earlier date of for the Torsk and Meatball dinner, you are being asked to sign up at the 
September lodge meeting to help at the dinner in October. 

 The success of the lodge occurs when everyone does their share of the work. In a short time, you will 
be asked to step forward as a potential officer of the lodge.  Please give some thought to that opportunity 
to serve the lodge.  Synnøve-Nordkap succeeds only through the volunteer help of you, the members.

 Ha det bra!   Ron

Fra presidentenFra presidentenFra presidentenFra presidenten

HELP US KEEP TRACK OF OUR MEMBERS!

We have a very willing Sunshine person in Judy Cullen, but it is difficult for her to keep up on 
sicknesses, deaths, operations, weddings, etc.  If you have information about one of our members for 
which a card is in order, or which should be shared, please call Judy at 651-771-9891. -Thanks

We extend our heartfelt sympathy to the family of longtime Sons of Norway member Les Berg, who died 
suddenly at home on July 24.  He and Meredith (Maf) have been active members of our lodge and 
participants in many of our events.  The Bergs were at our June picnic, and Les is pictured at the library table 
on page 6 of our July/August newsletter.

Seven members walked around Lake Phalen for our 
lodge July walk.  The weather was great and we got 
some good exercise.  Interesting to see was the exten-
sive native landscaping around the lake.  Afterwards, 
Sharon Kalmes served us refreshing root beer floats! 
Thank you Sharon.

-Rod Hale




